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Rural Care Link News 

Schools Grants 

We have had replies from many of the Schools taking 
up our offer again this year.  Just another way that 
Rural Care Link Inc. is supporting the needs of our 
community members. 
 

Carers Support Group 

The Carers Group will not be holding a meeting this 
month in April 2023.  

The next meeting will be on the third Tuesday in May 
(not the second Tuesday). This May meeting will held 
be on Tuesday 16th May 2023. 

The Carers Group normally meets on the second 
Tuesday of the Month, usually at 10am – 12 noon.  

For any information and details of times and venues 
please call me, Vickie Priscina, Carer Group Co 
Ordinator on 0428 406 060. 
 

Carers Plus Group 

As mentioned last month, we hope to be delivering 
some wellbeing workshops throughout the year.  
Please watch this space for details. 
 

Assistance to those in need 

We stand strongly behind our mission statement, by 
providing a safety net of kindness, consideration and 
support to those in need within our local community. 

Phone our office to find out how we may be able to 
help. Office Hours: 1.00pm to 5.00pm Monday to 
Thursday.   

Main office phone number is 0475 594 073.  
 

The Jindera News 

The Jindera News is Published monthly (except 
January) by Rural Care Link Inc.  All profits from 
advertising and donations are used to support the 
activities of Rural Care Link Inc.   

Contributions and advertisements should be negotiated 
with and forwarded to the Editorial team at 
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au 

Please Note:  The editorial team reserves the right not 
to publish any article or to modify the presentation to 
suit the style of the publication. 
 

Op Shop 

Open from Tuesday to Friday, 10am to 4pm with lunch 
break 1pm to 1.45pm.  Saturday from 10am to 1pm. 

You’ll always find a treasure or a bargain in our shop, 
and don’t forget to keep an eye on our Facebook page 
for interesting items. 

 

Rural Care Link Inc. Committee 

Hi, my name is Jenny 
O’Neill. My involvement 
with Rural Care Link Inc. 
has been over many years 
with a few breaks in 
between. Currently I am on 
the committee and also 
volunteer in the Op shop on 
Saturdays.  I am the Jindera 
News Coordinator, 
working with the editor, 
Julia Martin and Admin 

Officer, Sue-Ellen White. 

As many of you would know I am a councillor with 
Greater  Hume Council and have been for 18 years. I 
am Secretary/ Treasurer of the Jindera Recreation 
Reserve Committee, Chairman of Jindera Lutheran 
Church, supporter of the Jindera Community Garden, 
member of the Jindera Swimming Pool committee and 
Multi-Purpose Hall fundraising committee. 
Occasionally I can be seen at the Museum Tearooms or 
helping at other Museum events. My function as a 
councillor also means I attend many other community 
meetings and events. 

Jindera is where I have lived most of my life apart 
from thirteen years in Canberra where I completed my 
teacher training and then stayed to teach for ten years. 
My husband Philip and I decided to move back to 
Jindera so we have been here now for 38 years. We 
have three grown up children and four grandchildren. 

In 2019 I retired from full time teaching at St John’s 
Lutheran School Jindera after 34 years. I still do some 
casual relief teaching and volunteer in the Library. 

Being involved in the community is very important to 
me and I like to encourage others to do so. Even 
though Jindera has really expanded over the past years 
it is still very important that people become involved in 
community events and preserve the country feel. It is a 
privilege to be part of Rural CareLink and help others 
in a concrete way. 

I enjoy cooking for, and running cake stalls outside 
IGA and selling raffle tickets for various good causes 
with the help of others. My current project is to get 
uplights on seven of the Village Green trees. This is 
supported by Rural CareLink and the Jindera 
Community Forum.  
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 Dawn Service commences at 5.45am. 
This will be followed by a ‘gunfire’ Breakfast served at the Fire Station.  

 

Commemorative Service commences at 10.30am. 
This will be followed by a Morning Tea supplied  
by the Jindera CWA at the School of Arts Hall. 

 

   The Anzac Day Services will be held on  
   Tuesday 25th April 2023 at the Memorial Park  

    corner of Dight & Urana Streets, Jindera. 
 

   Wreath laying is encouraged! 
 

   Donations would be appreciated for both the Breakfast and the Morning Tea. 

Supported by Rural Care Link 

Auskick is the best way to introduce kids to the great game of Aussie Rules Football! It’s all about fun, getting hands on 
the ball and constantly being involved in exciting activities!  

Jindera Auskick starts on the 28th April 2023!  
We are anticipating a big year with our local Auskick nights, the opportunity for Saturday games and even a visit to the 
MCG to watch an AFL game!  
No AFL experience? No worries! Auskick offers an inclusive environment for everyone aged 5 – 12 at any skill level to 
play. Jindera Auskick offers a girls only group for all ages.  
Join in the fun and sign up at www.play.afl. Contact Allana on 0419 332 314 for any inquires 

JINDERA  AUSKICKERS 

IT’S ALL ABOUT FUN! 

http://www.play.afl
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Growing Where We are Planted 

Sunday Worship Service Times 
 

Bethlehem Jindera 9am 
Adams Street, Jindera 

 

Trinity Bethel, Holy Cross Burrumbuttock  
and St Peter’s Gerogery: please check our  

website for worship times  
 
 

https:burrumbuttock-parish.lutheran.org.au 
Contact: Pr Christian Fandrich 0457 841 123 

☺ BE COVID SAFE  

Wear A Mask - Wash Hands 
Social Distance 

 

St. Paul's Jindera 

Sundays 9am   
 

Priest  -  The Rev’d Emily Payne 

Mobile: 0408 666 119 

Parish office : 6040 6457 
 

Email: vicarnorthernalbury@gmail.com 

website: https:// anglicannorthernalbury.org.au 
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THE 
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Friends in Action (Caritas) Diary:  
2023 

 

A Group that can offer emotional and spiritual support and opportunity for growth 
through caring and personal relationships.  

 

 With adhering to Covid-19, Rules and what we can do, check out email notices, please. 
 

12 April     Tallangatta, Corryong:  
               M/tea 10am Green Galah (53 Towong St Tallangatta). 
                      12 pm Tandara 10 acres Garden (40 Thowgla Rd Corryong) tour & talk, gold coin donation. 
                    Man from Snowy River Museum $4. (103 Hanson St Corryong). 
                       Lunch: TBA 
                     Depart St Paul’s 8.15am. 
                       Contact: Margaret Mc Master 0458 299055. 
 

7 April          Good Friday. 
9 April           Easter Sunday.       

 

Contact: St Mark’s Church office 6040 6457. (You can leave a message, if unattended). 

Friendship in Action 

Anglican Parish of Northern Albury  

Easter Service times  
                                        

Palm Sunday, 2nd April, 8.30am and 10am St. Mark’s North Albury 

Maundy Thursday, 6th April, 7.00pm St. Paul's Jindera  

Good Friday, 7th April, 9.00am, St. Mark’s North Albury  

Great vigil of Easter, 8th April, 8.00pm St. James’ Lavington  

Easter Day, 9th April, 8.30am St. Mark’s North Albury  

Easter Day, 9th April, 10.00am St Paul’s Jindera  
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Kangaroos 
Tuesday/ Thursday 

Wombats 
Monday/ Wednesday 

Kookaburras 
Friday 

Teacher 
Chloe Roberts 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood, 

Master of Special Education 

Teacher 
Leanne Nicholson 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Teacher 
Olivia Phegan 

Bach. Of Ed. Early Childhood 

  

Email: info@jinderapreschool.com.au        Phone: 02 60263468       Website: https://jinderapreschool.com.au/ 

Responding to Our 

Environment 

This month our Preschoolers have had front 

row seats to council road works and large  

machinery moving in front of our preschool. 

The children are learning from watching and 

hearing the machinery move, pick up objects, 

and dig through the road. It is inspiring our play 

and encouraging the children to share their  

ideas, observations, and experiences with one 

another.  We are observing our Preschoolers 

paint their ideas, build machinery from blocks 

and craft and resource dress ups and equipment 

to imitate the workers through the fence. The 

children are making sense of their experiences 

and building knowledge and ideas through play.   

Jindera Preschool is continually working hard to build our skills and grow as professionals in Early Childhood Education. 

This maintains the high standard of service we provide to our children, families, staff and community.  

This month we have engaged in professional development with KU Sector Capacity Building Program:  
 

• Identifying Developmental Concerns and Challenging Conversations 

• Inclusion  - A Whole Team approach/Individual Learning Plans 

Out and About in Our Community!  
Our Kangaroos visited the new Jindera Post Office this month and enjoyed a tour 

of the mailing system with Marylynn, Pat and Margie. The children posted letters 

to their families and friends and even picked up our preschool mail.  A big thank 

you to the Jindera Post Office for teaching us about our postal system and im-

portant people and businesses within our Community.  

mailto:info@jinderapreschool.com.au
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30 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

  
 

  1 

 

 

2 

Daylight Savings Ends 
 

 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

3 

 

4 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 
 

5 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am 
Stitch & Chat Craft 
Group Jindera  Hub 
2.00pm 
CWA Meeting – School 
of Arts Hall  - 10.00 am  

6 
 

School Term Ends 
Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 
 

 

7 

Easter Friday 
 

Fire Brigade  Good 
Friday Appeal - 8am 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

8 

 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 
11am  

9 

Easter Sunday 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 
Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am  
Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 
Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  

10 

Easter Monday 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms from 11am 

 

 

11 

Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

12 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  
 

13 
 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

14 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Anglers Club 
5.00pm 
 

15 

 
 

 

 

 

16 
 

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
 

17 
 

 

 
Community Forum 
The Hub - 7.30pm 
Sit “n” Knit 
Ladies Knitting Group 
Jindera  Hub Library 
10.00am -12.00pm 

 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

 

20 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

 

21 
 

Jindera Anglers Club – 
5.00pm 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 

22 

 

23 

Jindera GARAGE SALE 
 

Jindera Museum  
Tearooms - 11am to 4pm  

Jindera Blokes Walk – 
Jindera Oval - 7.45am 

Jindera Craft Shop – 
11.00am - 2.00pm 

Jindera Golf Club  -  
Sunday Comp. - 8.30am  
Community Garden  
Garage Sale - see page 24 

24 
 

 

25 

ANZAC Day  
See page 3 

 
 

 

26 

Jindera Golf Club 
Vets – 8.30am                                 
 

Social Tennis – JTC - 
7pm  

27 

Jindera Golf Club 
Ladies – 8.30am 

28 

Auskick  starts  
See pages  3 & 13 

 

Gentle Exercise Class 
Jindera HUB – 10.00am 

Jindera Golf Club 
Chook Run – 3.00 pm 
Jindera Anglers Club – 
Open Comp. 4.00pm 

29 

Jindera Community Diary          April 2023 
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Don’t forget …. the Fire Brigade will be out on the road for  

the Good Friday Appeal on Friday 7 April and  

the Anzac Day dawn service breakfast will be served at the fire shed.  

Jindera Rural Fire Brigade  

The exciting news for March is the brigade is a recipient 
of a grant of $1999 for training equipment from the  
Australian Track Corporation (ARTC) Inland Rail  
Community Sponsorships and Donations Program - 
https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/sponsorships-
and-donations/ 
 

Further details can be found on the following link: https://
inlandrail.artc.com.au/jindera-bush-fire-brigade-receive-
training-boost-from-inland-rail/ 
 

Many thanks to Inland Rail for their support and the Jin-
dera brigade encourages other community organisations in 
the area to investigate the Community Sponsorships and 
Donations Program. 
  

The Jindera brigade responded to three incidents in the 
past month: a suspected structure fire; an incorrectly docu-
mented planned burn and a vehicle fire. 
 

We would like to remind the community that we are still 
in the Bushfire Danger Period until at least 1 April 
2023.  
 

Even if you do have a written permit, it is important to 
notify your neighbours and the NSW Rural Fire Service of 
your intention to burn at least 24 hours prior to lighting 
up. Further details are available on the NSW RFS website:
- https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/BFDP/burn
-notifications 
 

Truck maintenance has now been finalised with the faulty 
truck back on the road and loan truck returned.  
 

Celebrations and congratulations go to  
Samantha and Robert on the  
announcement of their engagement and we 
would like to wish our loved up couple all 
the best for the next chapter of their lives.  

https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/sponsorships-and-donations/
https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/opportunities/sponsorships-and-donations/
https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/jindera-bush-fire-brigade-receive-training-boost-from-inland-rail/
https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/jindera-bush-fire-brigade-receive-training-boost-from-inland-rail/
https://inlandrail.artc.com.au/jindera-bush-fire-brigade-receive-training-boost-from-inland-rail/
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JINDERA  

PUBLIC SCHOOL 
Term 1 at Jindera Public School  
 

With only a couple of weeks remaining in the term, it has certainly been a fun and eventful start to 
the year. The following is a snapshot of some of the main events from February and March.  

Student Representative Council  
 

Earlier in the term, classes voted on and elected representatives to form the 
2023 Student Representative Council. This is a highly sought after leadership 
role within the school, giving students the opportunity to help direct some of 
the activities and decisions made during the school year. This year, we elected 
two students from each class who have already met on a number of occasions 
to discuss ideas for fundraising and ways to acknowledge important people 
within our school community. Our induction ceremony will be held on Friday 
where students, accompanied by family will accept their badges and enter into 
the leadership team for the coming year.  

School Swimming Scheme  
 

Our students, again have had the opportunity to participate in the school swimming scheme. For the 
past two weeks, 25 students have travelled daily into Gould Swim Academy to participate in this 
highly important program. We know that the children have really enjoyed the experience and have 
all increased their swim survival skills. 

Story Poles  
 

Over the past few months, our students have 

been learning more about Dreamtime stories. 

As part of this learning staff and students 

have designed and created artworks for story 

poles. Staff worked with students to inspire 

cultural awareness within our school.  

These artworks will continue to be used for 

many years to welcome families and 

strengthen our teaching of Aboriginal culture 

and local landmarks.  



 

April  2023                                    Jindera News - Edition 298                                                        Page  11 

InitiaLit at Jindera Public School:  
 

Here are some photos of our Early Stage One and Stage One students engaged in 
the InitiaLit program. InitiaLit is an evidence-based whole-class literacy program 
providing all children with the essential core knowledge and strong foundations to 
become successful readers and writers.  

Spotlight on Wallabies and Goannas:  
 

This month, we want to shine the spotlight on our Stage Three classes and celebrate 
some of their academic, sporting and leadership successes.  
 

Our two senior classes, the Wallabies and Goannas have led the way this term,  
setting a fantastic tone and acting as role models for the rest of the school to look 
towards. Classroom teachers, Mr Heath Quinn and Mr Dylan Cook, have both been 
very impressed with the way the classes have come together so quickly, and are 
now kicking some excellent learning and leadership goals.  
 

Please enjoy some photos and from our Stage Three learning environments.  

“The solar oven reached a max temperature of 49 degrees however it wasn't enough 
to toast our marshmallows. Look out for our next experiment.”  
 

Lachlan Pearce  
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 2023 Fischer Community 
Leadership Program  

Jindera 

 

with 
 

 Cr. Jenny O’Neill  

• Due to the increasing traffic and pedestrian movements in the CBD section of Jindera the current school 
bus stop in front of the Post Office is being moved to in front of the School of Arts and Village Green.  

 The new bus stop will be ready to use when school commences after the term holidays. 
 

• Work on the new playground and toilet block will commence after Easter to be completed by the end of 
June. As the Swap Meet was on it couldn’t start earlier. 

 

• Once again there was an incident at the Village Green with the toilets being trashed. Not a good promotion for the 
town when there were close to 200 visitors using the Village Green. Some youths were seen sitting outside the Next 
Level Café at midnight Saturday. Footage from the council cameras on the corner will be looked at when it is down-
loaded. Council will be installing  security cameras within the Village Green. Thanks to the Jindera Service Station 
for making their facilities available. 

 

• The cake stall and raffle last Saturday to raise funds for up-lights in some of the trees in the Village Green 
was very successful with $1500 raised. The raffle will be drawn on April 1st.  

 

• The proposed Telstra colocation on the Optus tower at the Jindera Recreation Reserve is a step closer.  
 The application process with Crown Lands has been completed and stakeholder feedback is being sought. It is  
 unlikely that there will be negative feedback so once this period has ended Crown Lands will provide the licence 
 and building the site can be scheduled. 

This Program is an initiative of Greater Hume Shire 

Council that aims to develop leadership within the 

community from the grassroots up. The focus is to 

create community leaders and make a difference.  
 

The program will be run in Jindera, at the  

Community Hub commencing in May and running 

through to September, 8 sessions will be delivered on 

Monday evenings in addition to a full-day workshop 

during June.  
 

For more information please contact Mary Hoodless, 

Program Coordinator - Ph: 0428 104 482     

E: fischercommunityleadership@gmail.com 
 

Or apply at: www.fischerleadership.com.au 

Applications close 5pm Thursday 13 April 2023 

 

Stitch and Chat Craft Group 

 

This group meets on the first Wednesday  

          afternoon of each month at  

          2.00pm at the Jindera Hub. 
 

     All welcome, just bring whatever you are  

working on & come along for a chat and cuppa. 
 

We usually finish around 3.30pm 
 

Judy Gray - 0418 617 385 for further information. 
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Plumbers, Drainers & Gasfitters 

Bobcats, Excavators, Tippers & Trenchers 

Farm Water Supply 

Reticulation, Trenching 

Troughs, Tanks & Solar Pumps 

Septic Systems 

Septic & Trade Waste Pumping 

Sand & Gravel Cartage 

Grader & Water Cart Hire 

 

If you want to dig it, pipe it, pump 

it or fix it – we can do it! 

Mobile: 0403 191 780 

www.blueysplumbin.com.au 

http://www.blueysplumbin.com.au
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We’re nearing the end of Term 1, 2023, time flies when you’re having fun! 
 

The Learner Profile of at St John’s Student 
 

At St John’s, we not only have a huge focus on the student’s learning, we also have our 

Learner Profile, where we strive for our students to have characteristics for a collaborative, 

thriving and inspiring learning community.  

This term, our student’s have been working on “I am Collaborative”.  

ANZAC DAY in Jindera 
 

We’re excited to say that this year St John’s is hosting the  

ANZAC Day Service at the Jindera Memorial Park.  
 

We look forward to welcoming  

our students and their families,  

Jindera Schools and the wider community  

to join us for this momentous occasion,  

in respect of our ANZACs.  
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We’ve seen our Year 5/6 students working together and sharing their thoughts on what it means to 

be a leader, now they are the senior students at the school. 

Our Year 3/4 LK students spent time working in pairs to review their narrative writing about their 

talking pet. Classmates used their active listening skills to pay attention to the flow of their  

partner’s story. In working together their role was to positively contribute ideas and encourage 

each other in how they could improve their  

writing. Students also got to celebrate each  

other’s writing by naming their favourite word, 

phrase and sentence in their partners writing.  

   

What a wonderful way we’re able to demon-

strate actively with our students, that working 

collaboratively can be as small as working in 

pairs, whether it’s sharing their own ideas or  

listening to the other’s ideas – we all know that 

two heads are better than one! 

St John’s Lutheran School - continued 
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Fundraising   Motorcycle   Ride 
 

Jindera Village Green - Sunday 19th March 2023 
 

By Bernie Garvey - Victorian State Co-Ordinator (Volunteer)      

The Committee for Albury Wodonga Black Dog Ride 
would like to Thank the Community of Jindera for their 
interaction and support of our Annual Fundraising event. 
Local Business, Residents and Families assisted us to hold a 
successful Days event. 

 

Black Dog Ride is a National Charity, without the support 
of Government funding, which promotes Conversations 
around good mental health, specifically around Depression 
Awareness and Suicide Prevention, using the spectacle of 
Motorcycles as a conversation starter. 

 

The Charity has a grant program, allowing Community 
Organisations to apply for funding to support their own spe-
cific local Mental Health Programs. 

 

Across Victoria on Sunday March 19, we held 10 Aware-
ness rides, mobilising over 800 motorcycles, raising signifi-
cant funds for our programs and holding significant conver-
sations with communities. Across Australia, on the same 
weekend, 29 rides were facilitated, with more than 3,000 
motorcyclists and supporters engaging with Community. 

 

Over 120 people gathered at Jindera Village Green from 
7.30am last Sunday, to meet, display and ride their motorcy-
cles in our parade ride. 

 

After enjoying coffee and breakfast food from staff at the 
Pioneer Museum, with a long line supporting breakfast or-
ders at times, we left Jindera in convoy at 9am, travelling to 

the communities of Howlong and Corowa, before stopping 
for refreshments at Caffeine and Machine Café in Ruther-
glen, where we held a brief Auction to raise funds. From 
Rutherglen the 120 bikes travelled again in Convoy back to 
the Hume Freeway past Wodonga and Albury before turning 
at Ettamogah, and returning to Jindera Village Green, for a 
BBQ lunch and raffle draws. 

 

The spectacle of a mixed group of motorcycles, is the 
catalyst to start conversations around Depression awareness 
and Suicide Prevention, and to offer avenues and options, 
should anyone need to talk further, or to refer their friends to, 
and many Jindera locals came out to speak with our riders. 

 

We would like to thank and acknowledge the support of 
Albury Galvanizing and their Staff who volunteered and par-
ticipated in our ride event. Albury Galvanizing has a strong 
commitment to the local community and supports their em-
ployees and the Jindera community in many ways, so we are 
very happy to have their support, and to support their staff 
and Jindera community in return. 

 

We also thank our other sponsors and supporters of the 
day, including Jindera News, Jindera Pioneer Museum, Jin-
dera Hotel, Hachibee Honey, Butcher On Rise, Ultimate Fas-
teners, Wodonga Mens Shed, Top Tune Motorcycles, Red 
Brik Café, Finer Frames Wodonga, Hills Moto, Fast Fuel 
Motorcycles, Grilld Albury, Blackwoods, Jindera Bearings, 
Tollis Automotive, Blacklocks and Arkon. 
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Jindera Pool News 
 The Swimming Season for 2022-2023 at the Jindera 
Pool ended on Sunday12th March 2023 with an afternoon 
of Wally Wipeout. 
 

 Wally was a hit especially when it was a pretty cool 
day. There was an attendance of over 150 people, so it was 
a good end to the pool season. 
 

 The Kiosk had a successful season thanks to the hard 
work of Lorraine and Narelle. Their special items for sale 
on extraordinary days were much appreciated. 
 

 The Committee were appreciative of the services giv-
en by Alisha and her team of Lifeguards throughout the 
season, for the benefit and enjoyment of all who attended 
the pool. 

 Our Secretary of many years Alison has resigned from 
her position of secretary and the Committee would like to 
thank her for her hard work throughout her time in office. 
 

 We all look forward to another successful season in 
2023-2024. 
 

Join the committee!  
We are small in number and would be very 

happy to welcome new members to our group. 
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Little Saints Preschool 
 

Phone: (02) 6026 3908 

Email: littlesaints@stjls.nsw.edu.au 

Address: 154 Adams St, Jindera NSW 2642 

Easter Raffle 
  

We have been so blessed with the amount of  
donations we have received for our  

fundraising Easter Raffle!  
 

We have 7 amazing prizes ready to  
draw on Monday the 3

rd
 of April  

Remember, if you wish to purchase raffle tickets, you 
can come to Little Saints directly to purchase them.  

 

$5 a ticket. 
Get in before you miss out!  

Good luck to everyone who has entered so far. 

Clean Up Australia Week!  

Little Saints Preschool have been very busy working to-
gether to clean up our outdoor learning environments for 
not just one day, but the whole week!  
 

We used our very special gloves to protect our hands, and 
our big bags to collect rubbish and gain concepts of clean-
ing up and respecting our play environments.  

During the week we discussed many different concepts. 
Things like "what does rubbish look like?"  "Why is it 
important to put our rubbish in the bins?"  
 

From these conversations, the children were able to gain 
concepts of rubbish vs nature and how much fun it can be 
to work together to care for our land.  
 

"That was so much fun!" to "clean up our world!"  
and "save the jellyfish"  

Good Luck! 
Miss Emma will be away every Thursday and Friday from 
the 16th of March to the 19th of May 2023 to complete 
her placement towards her Bachelor of Early Childhood 
Education. 
We wish her all the best for this exciting journey. 
 

School holidays 
Little Saints will finish term 1 on Thursday the 6th of April 
at 4:30pm, we will be closed for 2 weeks  as well as the 
public holiday for ANZAC day and we will return to nor-
mal operation hours on Wednesday the 26th of April.  

We wish everyone a safe and Happy Easter. 

tel:02%206026%203908
https://www.stjls.nsw.edu.au/contact-little-saints#CONTACT?smooth
https://g.page/LittleSaintsJindera?share
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No Job too Big or Small  
All inquiries Welcome  

 

Local Jindera Business! 

 Murray Group recently held CWA Handicraft/
Cookery/International Day at Gerogery.   Guest speaker, 
Jenny Chobdzynski (State International Officer) spoke 
on Country of Study, LATVIA. 
 

 Several Jindera members entered in the Cookery and 
Handicraft competition and Olivia Hanel (Cookery) and 
Heather Collis (Handicraft) were successful in their  
entries judged to compete at the CWA of NSW State  
Conference in May at Bathurst. 
 

 Two members were given awards for their service to 
CWA – Heather Kerr (Oatlands) CWA – NSW Life 
Membership and Margaret Norris  (Little Billabong/
Holbrook) 50 year Bar.  (See photo) 
 

April will be a busy month for Jindera CWA  
 

 5th April – Gush Kipper from Gerogery will be 
guest speaker at our Country of Study – LATVIA , 
luncheon. 
 22nd April – Branch Cake Stall at Bunnings. 
 25th April – Anzac Day – Members will decorate 
the cenotaph with red poppies and provide morning 
tea in the hall following the morning service. 

 

NEXT MEETING 5th April 
at 10am in the School of Arts Hall 

Visitors welcome. 
 

Yours in CWA Friendship. 
Bev. Blair – Publicity Officer. 

L to R     Jenny Chobdzynski,  Margaret Norris,   

Elaine Strong (Group President) Heather Kerr,  

Lyn Buck (Group Executive).   

Jindera CWA News 
 

APRIL 2023 
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 Following on from the success of the Forgotten 
Trades Festival, we all would have enjoyed a month to 
catch our breath, but….it has been another busy month 
with several private functions at the museum. 
 

 We hosted a lovely wedding ceremony 
early in the month and the museum provides a 
beautiful setting for this type of event. The 
gardens are looking particularly lovely, thanks 
to our mower-man, Mark, and the gardens are 
always well attended thanks to a band of busy 
bees.  
 

 The old dwellings in the grounds and the wagons and 
carts in the machinery area provide an interesting and 
unique back-drop for photographs. Visitors are always 
commenting on the lovely surrounds at the museum and 
we are happy for folk to bring a picnic on days when the 
Tea Room isn’t open. 
 

 There have been several visits this month from service 
clubs, both for functions and visitation. Groups are always 
welcome and meals or morning and afternoon teas can 
also be arranged. 
 

 The town has also been busy with events this month, 
which also provide for opportunities for us and the other 
businesses in town to support or benefit. As I write this 
the town is inundated with vehicles and people attending 
the Morgan Country Car Club Swap Meet; this has be-
come a huge event on the towns’ calendar as people travel 

from all over to attend. Many visit the 
museum while here and enjoy the de-
lights of the Tea Room. We hosted 
breakfast for the Black Dog Run during 
the month, with over 100 motorbikes 
rumbling through town. 

 

 The trusty builders who have constructed our disabled 
toilets have been working on some additional repairs at 
the blacksmith shop site opposite the museum, and we 
hope, before too much longer, to be able to open this 
whole additional area for viewing.  
 

 We have undertaken some rearranging of horse drawn 
vehicles and will have a new display cabinet open in the 
farm machinery area soon. We need to keep this area 
available for functions or events when the weather isn’t as 
favourable, as it is our only large undercover space until 
our new building comes to fruition. 
 

 Easter is quickly approaching and we 
have some activities for children over the 
school holidays. Our Treasure Hunt, finding 
objects around the museum, is always popu-
lar with children and we also have a more 
difficult discovery activity for older children. 
There are also old fashioned games in the 
grounds and word games designed around objects in the 
museum.  
 

 Over the Easter holiday weekend the Tea Rooms will 
be open from 11am, Easter Saturday, Easter Sunday and  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Easter Monday offering our scrumptious Devonshire 
Teas, cakes and lunch fare. 
 

We look forward to seeing you. 
 

Margie Wehner 
 

President -   
Jindera Pioneer Museum & Historical Society Inc. 
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Bank with over 70 banks and financial institutions 

 
 

Phone: 
6026 3201 

 

OFFICIAL SUPPLIERS 

Jindera was a stopping point for about a dozen energetic cyclists on Sunday 19th who were 
riding to raise funds for ovarian cancer research.  
The route took riders around Northern Victoria from 18th March to 24th March via towns 
such as Wangaratta, Rutherglen, Albury and Bright.  
Over the border Walla Walla and Jindera were included. Although our local takeaways were 
closed the riders appreciated the food available at IGA and the service station. 

Ride for A Cause - RoCan - Rides into Jindera 



 

April  2023                                    Jindera News - Edition 298                                                        Page  23 

Get your meals sorted for the week! 
 

Meal packs are now available to order  
 

We have a meal pack to suit every lifestyle  
 

Healthy & cooked fresh, ready to heat & eat 
 

Easy online ordering  
 

www.dotskitchens.com  
to see our menu & order 

 

Or call us on 0412 706 578  

St Paul’s Anglican Ladies Knitting Group  
 

Sit “n” Knit  
Tuesday 10.00 to 11.30am  
Jindera Community Hub Library  

 

Join us to knit for a charity or bring  

your own knitting project  
(if you can’t knit we’ll show you)  

 

All Welcome  
 

For more information phone 0400 424 437  
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Jindera Community Garden 

We are a social group who are creating a garden for EVERYONE to enjoy.  Check our news on Facebook, 

and read here each month for updates.  If anyone has ideas or suggestions, please let us know.   

Phone or Message Eileen White—0400 023 290 or email jinderacommunitygarden@gmail.com. 

Boy … What a hot Sunday we picked to clean out the 
Garden Shed which was very messy after our last rain.  

Cheryl was happy to turn that hose on and squirt  
everyone including the men, it did cool us down.  

 

Thanks girls,  

for the great job 

you did  

and also to 

Bob and John  

Waters for  

lifting those heavy 

pellets out.   

A job which had  

to be done! 

 
Jindera Community Garden Project  

Well ... it's happening at the garden.  
What a great way to start building our Garden Nook 

which we will be able to be creative and perhaps a little 
garden around it when it's finished.  

 

Thanks heaps Gary Mitchell with your talents  
and John and Bob your helpers. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Just look at these guys 
who got a bit excited 
when they finally 
worked out that  
they were handy with 
these tools.  
Thanks John and Bob 
you worked well as a 
team. 

Jindera Community Garden  
Garage Sale Stall   

 

Will be held at  
2035 Walla Rd, Jindera  

  

  Please bring your  
cakes, plants, bits and pieces down. 

       

We will also have a raffle.  
  Please come down and pick up  
your FREE Karate Voucher. 

 

Bits and Pieces  
 Have you tried using up your zucchinis to make a 

cake. You can add chocolate or carrots, just google 
recipes... 

 Rhubarb and Strawberry cake is very tasty, use with a 
basic butter cake recipe ... 

 Cucumbers that where picked a little too late, soak in 
apple cider vinegar to improve the flavour. 

 Community Garden would love some Relish or Jams 

for our Cake Stall on 23rd April, Garage Sale Day.   

 Looking forward to seeing the Fox and Brew open up. 
We will be having our Social Gatherings and Meetings 
there. 

 
Look .. Look .. Look   -   Fantastic   Fantastic  
Some action is happening thanks to the wonderful  

Boys to the Bush who did a  
great job and also did mowing, well done... 

Can't wait to get started with planting. 
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Phone: 02 6026 3277    Email: clinic@jinderavet.com.au 
 

Hours: Mon-Fri 8.30am-6pm Sat 8.30am-11am 
89 Urana Street, Jindera NSW 2642 

 

Daryl Klein B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 
Brigit Pitman B.V.Sc.(Hons) Veterinary Surgeon 

 

With the bonus of wonderful staff! 

mailto:clinic@jinderavet.com.au
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New Apprenticeship Program for Baker Motors  
 

The new program, is offering ten (10) apprenticeships to local job seekers 
hoping to get a start in the automotive industry.  
Baker Motors’ commitment to training the next generation has been given 
a significant boost with the announcement of ten apprenticeship positions 
within the local business.  
Driving this initiative is Baker Motors Service Manager Michael Seinor.  
“We has been employing local people for over 75 years, and this is a fan-
tastic opportunity for anyone hoping to get a foot in the door in the indus-
try,” he said. “There are no restrictions when it comes to age or gender; all 
we require is a genuine love of cars and a solid work ethic.” 
Apprentices will experience working in all aspects of the Service Centre, 
from the hands-on job of servicing vehicles to assessing parts and working 
on the front counter. 
The general manager Martin Baker agrees: “As a family-run business for 
over 75 years, we’re proud to have trained generations of highly skilled 
service mechanics. Many have gone on to do great things, and a decent 
number have stayed on with Baker Motors for many years,” he said. 
“It’s a testament to the standard of training they receive, that many Baker 
Motors employees stay with us for many years beyond their initial train-
ing”. With ten positions available, interested applicants are encouraged to 
submit their CV via email or to the Service Centre directly. 

We would love to hear from you 
if you have any news of interest 

to our local community! 
 

Please email your article to  
jinderanews@ruralcarelink.org.au or  
to Rural Care Link, The Jindera Hub,  

Urana Street, Jindera 
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Contract bookkeeping for small to medium businesses 

Xero and MYOB 

 

Judith Hudson 
0431 027 268 

judith.hudson9@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Sunday 23rd April 
From 8 am 

Enquiries Ph: 0475 594 073 
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 The Clubs season “Opening Day” was held on Sunday 
5th March with a capacity field of 64 players – 32 pairs - 
in the “2 Ball Ambrose” Mixed and men’s. 
 

 It was a very good day and congratulations go out to 
all those involved, in particular Craig McMillan (men’s 
captain), Rawinia Smithenbecker (ladies captain), the 
match committee and our new catering manager and ladies 
president Lucy Kimpton. 
 

 Winners of the mens was Travis Merrit and Scott 
Gardner with a score of “Net 62.5” off a combined handi-
cap of 2.75. 
 

 And the mixed winners John Metcalf and Virginia 
Ebert with a score of “Net 65.25” off a combined handicap 
of 11.75. 
 

 The “9-Hole” Comp is still running in conjunction the 
normal 18-hole Sunday comp and provides a great oppor-
tunity for those looking for an entry level into competition 

golf. Ideal for juniors or for those looking to get a handi-
cap. 
 

 The Friday night “Chook Run” “Tee Times” will re-
vert to between 3 and 4 pm when daylight savings finishes 
next week. 
 

In the meantime, current comps are as follows: - 

• Sunday – Men’s 18/9 holes, event according to calendar 
on website Tee-off 8.30/9.00. (11.30/12.00 from June) 

• Wednesday – VETS 9 Holes, Stableford (unless notified 
differently) Tee-off 8.30/9.00 

• Friday – Chook Run – 9 Holes, Open to all, 3.00 to 
4.00pm, can also be played throughout the week – Play 
your game, place cards – signed and verified by partner 
with $5.00 in an envelope and slide under the door. 

 

The club has an electric golf cart for hire  
by members and visitors.  

For bookings, contact us via email. 
 

Membership 
 To join our great community golf club, simply down-
load a membership form from our website or request one 
via email, email it back and pay via eftpos. 

 Annual memberships become due on 31st March and 
cost $110.00 (inc. GST), Juniors $33.00 (inc. GST) 
 

 The irrigation upgrade – All nine greens and all tees 
are now watered from the new irrigation system.  

Player 1 
Dly 
Hcp 

Player 2 
Dly 
Hcp 

Comb 
Hcap 

Gross 
Score 

Net 
Score 

Results 

MIXED               

John Metcalf 10 Virginia Ebert 37 11.75 77 65.25 W Mixed 

Chris Larkin 21 Jaz Mitchell 38 14.75 81 66.25 R/U mixed 

Craig McMillan 10 Lucy Kimpton 36 11.5 78 66.50 B 

Darren Fuaux 44 Jenny Fuaux 24 17 84 67.00 B 

MENS         

Travis Merrit -2 Scott Gardiner 13 2.75 63 60.25 W mens 

Rob Weldon 26 Tony Corrin 19 11.25 74 62.75 R/U mens 

Greg Allen 14 Greg Preston 21 8.75 74 65.25 3rd 

Josh Klepiak 7 Warren Paul 18 6.25 72 65.75 4th 

A Christensen 26 Noah Wilson 22 12 78 66.00 B 

Bruce Hill 32 Bob Sheerans 23 13.75 80 66.25 B 

Ash Paech 13 Harvey Paech 54 16.75 84 67.25 B 

Denis Lord 27 Stuart Millar 23 12.5 80 67.50 B 

Daryl Klein 22 Scott McMillan 21 10.75 79 68.25 B 

Nev Power 21 Dave Webb 26 11.75 80 68.25 B 

Brad Paech 28 Pat Maling 27 13.75 82 68.25 B 

SCORES 
 

SUNDAY COMPETITION 
 
 

SUN 5/03/2023 -  
OPEN DAY – 2 Ball Ambrose Men’s and Mixed – 64 Players  

Name Dly Hcp 18 Score 18 -Result 9 Score 9-Result 

Craig McMillan 10.0 41 W $30 21 r/u 2b 

Russ Gueho 25.0 40 r/u $20 20   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 36 B 17   

Alex Christiansen 27.0 36 B 16   

Ken Garfield 26.0 35 B 16   

Daryl Klein 22.0 34 B 19   

Peter Penny 22.0 33 B 21 W (cb) $20 

Trev Freeman 18.0 32 B 14   

Bob Sheerans 23.0 31 B (cb) 18   

Simon Cossor 9.0 31 ntp 16   

SUN 19/03/2023 
 Stableford – 19 Players, 18 Hole winner Craig McMillan 
        9-Hole Comp Winner (BACK 9) – Peter Penny  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

D. Lord  19 W 

N. Winter  18 R/U 

G. Witterveen  17  

B. Hill  16  

VETS Wed 8/03/2023 – Stableford – 11 Players 

Name Dly Hcap 
18 Comp 

Gross 
18 Comp 
Score Net 

18 Comp 
Result 

9 Hole 
Score 
Stroke 

9 Comp 
Result 

Greg Preston 21.0 85 64.0 
W - 

MEDAL 
34.5   

Trevor Freeman 19.0 85 66.0 R/U  $20 31.5 W $20 

Ash Paech 13.0 81 68.0 B 35.5   

Craig McMillan 10.0 79 69.0 B 34   

Mark Dickson 27.0 97 70.0 B 33.5   

Rob Weldon 26.0 96 70.0 B 35   

Jeff Donney 30.0 101 71.0 B 34   

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 85 71.0 B 37   

Bob Sheerans 23.0 95 72.0 B (cb) 36.5   

Aaron Melbourne 24.0 98 74.0 B NTP 39   

Daryl Klein 22.0 94 72.0   32 r/u 2b 

SUN 12/03/2023 - March Monthly Medal - Stroke – 19 Players,  
    18 Hole winner Greg Preston  
  9-Hole Comp (Stroke) Winner (FRONT 9) – Trevor Freeman 

VETS COMPETITION Wednesday Mornings – 9 Holes 
 
 

VETS Wed 1/03/2023 – Ball Dunmore – 12 Players  

Name Name Name Net Score Result 

D. Lord B. Hill I. Dunn 52 W 

VETS Wed 15/03/2023 – Stableford – 20 Players  

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

I. Pertzel  23 W 

B. Hill  22 R/U 

N. Winter  19 B 

T. McGrath  18 B 

D. Castles   17 B 
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CHOOK RUN – STABLEFORD  
 

Chook Run - Fri 6/03/2023 – Stableford – 22 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Sandra Kilo 29.0 19 W $40 

Dave Paech 36.0 19 R/U 3B 

Tony Corrin 19.0 18 B 

Daryl Rixon 26.0 18 B 

Jason Steinke 36.0 17 B + ntp 

Nev Power 21.0 17 B 

David Gray 24.0 17 B 

Daryl Klein 22.0 17 B 

Pat Hayes 36.0 15 B 

Don Singleton 30.0 15 B 

Ron Smithenbecker 14.0 15 B 

Tony Duus 29.0 15 B (5pt) 

Chook Run - Fri 10/03/2023 – Stableford – 16 Players 
Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

B. Hill 32.0 23 $40 

T. Freeman 19.0 21 R/U $15 + 2b 

R. Weldon 26.0 20 B 

C. McMillan 10.0 20 B + ntp 

T. Duus 29.0 18 B 

N. Power 21.0 18 B 

N. Brand 22.0 18 B 

J. Donney 30.0 17 B 

Chook Run -Fri 17/03/2023 - Stableford – 19 Players  

Name GA Hcap Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

N. Brand 0 22.0 19 W  $40 +ntp 

D. Gray 0 24.0 18 R/U $15 + 2b 

T. Freeman 0 18.0 16 B 

Ron Smithenbecker 0 14.0 16 B 

C. McMillan 0 10.0 15 B 

N. Power 0 21.0 15 B 

Jeff Donney 0 29.0 14 B 

Daryl Klein 0 22.0 14 B 

A. Christianson 0 27.0 13 B (cb) 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Lucy Kimpton 37 37 W 

Judy Gehrig 37 35 R/U 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 32  

Sandra Kilo 29 32  

Cheyenne Brookes 56 31  

Julie Hayes 25 31  

LADIES – THURSDAY/SUNDAY-9/03,12/03  
Ladies 9/3,12/3 – Stableford 6 Players 

Ladies 16/3,19/3 – Stableford 4 Players 

Name Dly Hcp Net Score Result 

Julie Hayes 25 40 W 

Sandra Kilo 29 40 R/U 

Rawinia Smithenbecker 16 34  

Lucy Kimpton 36 33  

Open Day Mixed winners Virginia Ebert and John Metcalf 

Open Day Men’s winners from left  
Scott Gardiner and Travis Merrit 

The “Open Day” crowd ready and raring to go. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Follow us on Facebook or our website at  

www.jinderagolfclub.com. 

http://www.jinderagolfclub.com
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 Mixed results for the fishing in March with massive 
fish kills in the Menindee lakes and adjoining rivers area 
seeing a sea of dead fish floating, the number of dead fish 
makes you wonder how you couldn’t help but catch a fish 
a month ago……. 
 

 Lake Hume still has fish effected by the mystery virus 
effecting redfin and catches of redfin have generally been 
pretty ordinary with most decent fish having had the virus, 
however several local anglers have managed to get good 
catches of healthy fish from around Bowna and around the 
Drummonds bay region. 
 

 Fishing in the Murray and Murrumbidgee Rivers for 
Murray cod has been good with most anglers getting some 
legal sized cod mixed with lots of trout cod and undersized 
Murray cod. The water colour is strange however the fish 
are still biting well. 
 

 The washup from the recent South West Anglers Comp 
at Buckingbong was impressive, 59 anglers inc. 9 children 
and 12 ladies caught 325 fish with 31 anglers catching le-
gal size Murray cod, 42 cod were in the 550 to 650 size 
range and 3 above that size, 79 trout cod were caught size 
between 250 up to 550, yellas were all good size 400 up to 
500. Winning club was Corowa, best fish was a Murray 
cod 740.   
 

 The Jindera Anglers have just completed their March 
open comp with anglers spread far and wide, from Tan-
tangara Dam to Eilden and the Goulburn River. The win-
ners were juniors Josh Bradbury who had 2 rainbow trout, 
450 and 390, well done Josh. 
 

 Ladies’ winner was Naomi Lieschke winning with a 
590 cod narrowly beating Kirsty Taylor with a cod 570. 
 

 The mens best fish went to new member Zac Lowen 
with a nice 620 cod, best bag of fish went to Brian Shan-
non with a bag of trout 1990, Wade Morey had a good bag 
of trout with one rainbow going 580, about 4lb in the old 
scale of weight, Brendan Kalina weighed in 5 Tantangara 
trout, Shane Bradbury had 2 ripper rainbow trout after son 
Josh showed dad the best method to catch them.   
 

 Other good fish weighed in were by Alex with a nice 
360 trout, Laz Peli who had a really good bag of trout and 
Laz supplied a tasty meal of fresh redfin for the club mem-
bers. Dillon definitely had the best released line tangle 
with keys to weigh in and he and Squeaky Taylor scored 
doughnuts. Squeaky allegedly was broken off by a mon-
ster cod……yeah, right squeak. 

 

 Next General Meeting 
will be held early this month 
as to not conflict with the 
Easter Holiday long week-
end, it will be held on Fri-
day, 1st April at 5.30 pm. 
 

SUNDAY, 23rd APRIL 
JINDERA GARAGE SALE 

ANGLERS SHED OPEN FOR FOOD and 
DRINKS and grab yourself a bargain. 

 

 Members and community are invited to get into your 
shed, cupboards and dig out all your treasures for the gar-
age sale… 

 

…..the club will be holding a garage sale  
at the Clubhouse, BACON AND EGG ROLLS,  

SNAGS IN BREAD, HOT CHIPS,   
coffee, tea and cool drinks.  

 

Any non-members are invited to set up  
their sales at the clubhouse area …. the more the merrier.  

All individual stalls must be registered at the post office. 
 

Annual WOOD RAFFLE 

Keep an eye out at the IGA for the Anglers Wood Raffle 
for tickets, these will also be available at the Clubrooms 

on the day of the Garage Sale. 
 

 Next fishing comp will be an Open Comp held com-
mencing on Friday 28th April from 4pm to Sunday 30th 
April, with the weigh-in at the clubhouse 4pm..  
  

Tight lines and may all your snags  
have bread and sauce with them!  

Zac Lowen  

receives his best 

fish voucher  

from Sham. 
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Josh Bradbury with a terrific Eilden  
rainbow trout  

Naomi Lieschke with her 590 Murray cod  

Brian Shannon with 2 of the trout  
caught at Eilden.  Shane Bradbury had 2 nice rainbow trout.  
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Anglers Club ………………………………………       0409 537 452 
Friends in Action …………………………………      0438 262 480 
Children's Services ………………………………………   6026 3877 
Community Forum ……………………………………     6026 3544 
Conway Printing…………………………………………    6026 3611 
CWA…………………………………………………...….  0400 490 992  
Football Club…………………………………………… 0409 263 658 
Friends of Jindera Wet Lands…………………… 0407 180 730 
Golf Club…………………………………………………. 0418 690 510 
Jindera Lutheran Church………………………….  0427 200 035 
Jindera Pioneer Museum ………………………………6026 3622 
Jindera Public School……………………………………  6026 3280 
Jindera Post Office……………………………………      6026 3201  

Morgan Country Car Club………………………   0448 004 706 
Multi Purpose Stadium Committee…………. 0429 960 616  
Netball Club……………………………………………   0407 186 073 
Pony Club   ………………………………………………….. 6026 3484 
Pre School…………………………………………………...  6026 3468 
Recreation Reserve   ………………………………   0438 263 417  
Red Cross   ………………………………………………  1800 733 276 
Rural Care Link ……………………………………………   6026 3001 
St Johns Lutheran School……………………………… 6026 3220 
St Mary MacKillop College…………………………     6045 9422 
St Paul’s Anglican Church……………………………… 6040 6457 
Swimming Pool   …………………………………………   6026 3900 
Tennis Club……………………………………………     0424 179 051 

JINDERA COMMUNITY DIRECTORY 

7:00pm 

7:00pm 


